
Toronto, Date……..

To: 	Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario  premier@ontario.ca
	Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing  						paul.Calandra@pc.ola.org

c.c.	Kristyn Wong-Tam, MPP, Toronto Centre  KWong-Tam-QP@ndp.on.ca
	Olivia Chow, Mayor of Toronto  mayor_chow@toronto.ca
	Chris Moise, Councillor, Ward 13/Toronto Centre  Councillor_Moise@toronto.ca
	Kerri Voumvakis, Interim Chief Planner, City of Toronto  cityplanning@toronto.ca

Premier Ford,
Minister Calandra,

I am writing to express my concerns with a key amendment to the Ontario Heritage Act; which your government passed in 2022 and is contained in Bill 23, More Homes Built Faster Act. Under it, any heritage property listed on a municipal register as of December 31, 2022 shall be removed from the register on January 1, 2025, unless Council gives notice of its intention to designate the property under the Act. Properties that lose listing status cannot be re-listed for another five years. This change affects several buildings in my neighbourhood, namely on our main street, Parliament Street. The following buildings are “listed” in Cabbagetown:
· 562, 564, 566, 568, 570, 572, 574, 576, 578, 580, 582 Parliament,
· 583 Parliament, and 2, 4, 8 Amelia,
· 502, 504, 506, 508 Parliament.
Heritage Toronto reports an extensive inventory of over 10,000 properties listed on the City of Toronto's Inventory of Heritage Properties, underscoring the profound commitment of Torontonians to safeguarding our city's architectural legacy. Considering the magnitude of the task, it is unlikely that the buildings I mentioned above will be designated by the looming January 2025 deadline. 
I urge you to amend Subsection 27(16) of the Ontario Heritage Act, extending the deadline in the Act for a minimum of five years, from January 1, 2025 to January 1, 2030. 
This would give our City the opportunity to better plan, resource and undertake this complex exercise with the due diligence it deserves. Furthermore, it would help prevent the certain and irreversible loss of buildings in a unique and extremely valued Victorian area of downtown Toronto.
Please give this matter your attention and support, as it stands pivotal to the preservation of our cultural heritage and the integrity of our community. 
Yours truly,

